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Introduction

Dear Colleagues,

Welcome to the seventh issue of the QeC-ERAN Flash. This edition covers the following items: 

1. Network News

2. Project News
3. EU News and Publications




NETWORK NEWS
New Members

Welcome to our new member the City of Cutro who joined the network with effect from May 2005. In addition, welcome to the Digital Youth Consortium from Rome who joined our network in June 2005.  

Staff News

Meliina Raty will be leaving at the end of July. She is being replaced by Minna Riutta. You can contact Minna on email address mriutta@qec.skynet.be. Please note that Meliina’s email address is no longer valid. 

Chiara Cirulli has also started in the beginning of July. She is supporting the creation of a new thematic network in the Urbact programme that we are developing with the city of Torino. The theme of the network is “Health and Urban Regeneration”. More details are available on our website and if you interested in being partners please contact Chiara on ccirulli@qec.skynet.be.
Network Events

Please note the following Dates:

The second Annual Network Workshop will take place on Friday 30Th September. Each member can send one delegate whose costs for travel, accommodation and subsistence will be covered by the network. Additional delegates are welcome, but at own expense.
The themes to be covered in the workshop will be:

· Immigration and Economic Migration: EU development
· Progress: A new programme proposal covering the fields of equal opportunities; anti-discrimination and gender equality. 

· In addition, the President of the European Parliament Inter group on Urban Policy and Housing will be outlining the work of the Group.

More details will be circulated.

Executive Bureau Meeting. The next EB meeting will take place on Saturday 1st October. 

Annual General Meeting will take place in Torino on 25th and 26th November

EU Round Table on Social Inclusion. The fourth round table will take place in Glasgow on 17th - 18th  October.  We will have 3 or 4 places to attend. Please let Minna know if you are interested in attending.

QeC-ERAN Leaflet

We have now produced promotional leaflet for the network. The leaflet includes the basic introduction to QeC-ERAN, our objectives, current activities, member services and general information how to join the Network. Copies of the leaflet will be sent to all of our members.



QeC-ERAN WEBSITE
This continues to be developed. Remember that access to the Members section requires your password and log in code. Please else let us know, if there are particular policy areas that you would like to see included in the Members Library / Document base.




Project News 
Two of the projects that we developed in the Social Action Programme are in the final short-list for selection. These are:

· Local Action Plans/Regional Action Plans for Social Inclusion

· Early School Leavers

Projects have also being developed for a number of programmes:

· Mainstreaming Disability Equality in Employment Services. – Deadline 11/07/05

· Induction / Integration programmes for Third Country Nationals in key service areas. – Deadline 22/07/05

· Cultural Industries and Urban Regeneration. – Deadline 01/10/05

Members have already received details regarding these projects.

In June this year we formally established the new European Social Inclusion Platform in partnership with the Self-Governing Region of Bratislava and the City of Pezinok. An application for funding is being submitted in order to establish a programme of exchange and learning of experience. Details of ESIP are available on our website.


EU NEWS AND Reports
European Parliament report on the EU's financial perspectives for 2007-2013 

On 10 May, the Temporary Committee of the European Parliament on the Financial Perspectives 2007-2013, chaired by EP President Josep Borrell, adopted the Böge report (29 in favour, 9 against and 4 abstentions) on the Financial Perspectives 2007-2013. The report establishes the level of payments of the multiannual financial framework at 1.07% (payment appropriations: EUR 883 billion) of the internal Gross National Income. The Commission has proposed 1.14% (EUR 943 billion), while six net contributor Member States want to cap spending at 1%.

The report also: 

· considers that the modest financial means dedicated to the implementation of the Social Policy Agenda constitute the minimum needed to enable a contribution to be made to the Lisbon strategy for sustainable growth with more and better jobs; 

· considers that an adequate level of Community expenditure in the social policy area remains crucial, in particular in terms of employment and social protection but underlines the fact that primary responsibility and competence in social policy matters lies with the Member States; 

· believes that an increase of EUR 200 million is necessary in order to attain the goals of the Social Policy Agenda; 

· considers lifelong learning, including education and training, as one of the highest priorities for the next Financial Perspective and a key factor for growth, social inclusion and competitiveness; 

· takes note of the legislative proposal for the new PROGRESS programme and stresses the importance and the need for the continuation of a coherent European programme including adequate funding in this area which complements action at national level; 

· observes that, despite an overall increase of 115% in the subcategory “Competitiveness, entrepreneurship, social policy” as proposed by the Commission, the expenditure in the social and employment area would remain roughly at its current level (6.6% of this subcategory). Given the average increase, other budget lines within the same subcategory (e.g. competitiveness, entrepreneurship) will be increased considerably.

The Committee’s report - welcomed by the European Commission as the first comprehensive response to its proposals - will be debated by the full European Parliament at Strasbourg on 8 June and will form the basis of the Parliament’s position in the negotiations.

For more information, see: http://www.europarl.eu.int/comparl/tempcom/finp/report/default_en.htm 

 

Responses to the integrated guidelines for growth and jobs 

At its meeting on 10 May, the European Parliament Employment and Social Affairs Committee discussed the proposed integrated guidelines for growth and employment. By adopting a report drafted by MEP Mato Adrover (EPP-ED, ES), while endorsing the objectives and content of the employment guidelines, the Committee have tabled a number of amendments to stress the need for measures to assist the integration of people whose participation in the labour market is too low, while improving the quality of employment. See Draft report: http://www.europarl.eu.int/meetdocs/2004_2009/documents/PR/565/565230/565230en.pdf
On 13 May, the Employment Committee and the Social Protection Committee have finalised their Joint Opinion on the integrated guidelines. While welcoming the proposal, in particular the presentation in three strands, the Opinion stresses the need to better reflect the importance of social cohesion as an integral part of the objectives of the Lisbon Strategy. It also asks that the Open method of coordination on social protection and social inclusion be developed and deepened on the basis of the “streamlining” approach, and that policies to promote growth and employment contribute to promoting social cohesion.

European Constitution: reactions to the ‘no’ votes in France and in the Netherlands 

On 29 May, a majority of 54.78% of the French voted against the ratification of the treaty establishing a Constitution for Europe. Three days later, 61.8% of Dutch voters rejected the EU's Constitution while only 38.2% voted in favour. These ‘no’ votes in two founding members of the EU have left European leaders in shock. President of the European Parliament Josep Borrell Fontelles, President of the European Council Jean-Claude Juncker and President of the European Commission José Manuel Barroso took note of these results, while regretting them. They added that: “It is important to remember that nine Member States, representing almost half (49%) of the European population have already ratified the Constitutional Treaty". According to Jean-Claude Juncker, the ratification process should go ahead in the other countries. This issue will be on the agenda of the European Council of 16-17 June.

Legally, according to Declaration 30 of the Constitution, the ratification process should be continued, but many political commentators and some Member States feel that, politically, the Constitution may be already dead and wonder if they should continue with the ratification.

“The European construction does not stop today”, stated the European Trade Union Confederation (ETUC) after the French referendum, regretting the rejection of the European Constitution. “The Constitution, which is not neo-liberal, has become a casualty of Member States ignoring Social Europe”. 

“French ‘No’ to the Constitution shows loss of faith in political leaders’ ability to build a European Union for all”, the Social Platform said. The Social Platform calls upon the EU's leaders, meeting together in mid-June, to send a clear signal that they recognise the urgent need to build a system based upon participatory democracy. 

2007 to be European Year of Equal Opportunities for All 

The European Commission has designated 2007 as 'European Year of Equal Opportunities for All' as part of a concerted effort to promote equality and non-discrimination in the EU. The European Year is aimed at providing a new drive towards ensuring the full application of EU anti-discrimination legislation, which has encountered too many obstacles and delays. The four core themes of the European Year proposed by the Commission are: 

· Rights: raising awareness of the right to equality and non-discrimination 

· Representation: stimulating a debate on ways to increase the participation of under-represented groups in society 

· Recognition: celebrating and accommodating diversity 

· Respect and tolerance: promoting a more cohesive society

The Year's proposed budget of EUR 13.6 million will cover preparatory actions in 2006 as well as the various activities taking place during the European Year itself in 2007. (Source: EC)

More information on EU anti-discrimination policy: http://europa.eu.int/comm/employment_social/fundamental_rights/index_en.htm 

 

European Parliament: new report on the Services Directive 

Anne Van Lancker (PSE, Belgium), rapporteur for the Employment and Social Affairs Committee of the European Parliament, presented her report on Services Directive proposal to the Committee on 10 May (vote expected on 12 July). The report is calling for, in particular, the exclusion of services of general interest from the scope of the application of the directive and to replace the principle of the country of origin by that of host country, except when there exists, already, a minimal harmonisation at the European level. Anne Van Lancker considers her report and that by Evelyne Gebhardt as “largely complementary”. E Gebhardt, on her part, submitted her full draft report to the Internal Market Committee on 24 May.

See Anne Van Lancker’s draft report 
See Evelyne Gebhardt’s final report (Part I & II) 
 

Renewal of EU Sustainable Development Strategy 

The European Commission adopted on 25 May a Draft Declaration on Guiding Principles which sets out the EU’s commitment to sustainable development “as a key principle of all its policies and actions”. In March this year, the European Council had asked the Commission for a proposal that could be adopted by the June 2005 European Council, to serve as a basis for renewing the Sustainable Development Strategy adopted in Gothenburg in 2001.

The Declaration defines sustainable development and lists the key objectives as a strong economy, social equity and cohesion, environmental protection, and meeting the EU's international responsibilities. The Commission will present a proposal for a new, more comprehensive and ambitious Sustainable Development Strategy later this year.

More info on EU Sustainable Development: http://europa.eu.int/comm/sustainable/index_en.htm
The European Parliament’s position on the financial perspectives 2007-2013 

On 8 June, in Strasbourg, the European Parliament voted on the report drafted by Reimer Böge on the next EU’s financial perspective. The report as adopted in plenary forms the basis of Parliament's position for its negotiations with the Council of Ministers, when MEPs will be seeking to ensure that enough funding is provided for the EU's future priorities. The Parliament suggests minor changes to the Commission proposal. Overall expenditure would amount to 1.18% of EU-27 GNI in commitments, rather than 1.21% as proposed by the Commission. MEPs have sought to emphasise some areas, such as citizenship, freedom, security and justice, or the EU’s external relations, over others. There is a reduction in the funds available for competitiveness and growth, which is one of the Commission’s prime priorities. 

The adoption of the Böge report was welcomed by the Commission. President Barroso said: “There is broad convergence with the Commission’s assessment of policy needs, although we do not agree on every detail. I hope Member States can follow this example, and match resources to requirements, rather than impose arbitrary limits”. (Sources: EP, EC)

Background information (EP) 

The resolution and the report are available in 19 languages at: http://www.europarl.eu.int/comparl/tempcom/finp/report/default_en.htm 
Employment Guidelines 2005-2008: the Economic and Social Committee calls for a more coherent strategy 

In its opinion adopted on 31 May and sent to the Employment and Social Affairs Council of 2 June 2005, the European Economic and Social Committee (EESC) expresses concern about the lack of consistency between the EU’s different strategies. The opinion: 

· Regrets that no specific guideline on youth employment has been proposed in line with the European Youth Pact adopted by the Spring European Council. 

· Suggests that more attention be given to the employment of women and of people from disadvantaged groups, who would have deserved a specific guideline. 

· Favours the inclusion in the employment guidelines of measures to promote local initiatives and enterprise development schemes. 

· Asks that the employment guidelines focus on improving job quality through training and internal and external mobility. Raising standards of qualification also means combating job instability, especially for young people, women, and disadvantaged groups. 

· Proposes that in future, the employment guidelines and the broad economic policy guidelines (BEPG) be subject to a genuine democratic debate at European and national level with the active involvement of civil society.

To download the Opinion, click here. 

 


PUBLICATIONS

Third Progress Report on Cohesion 

The European Commission presented on 17 May the “Third Progress Report on economic and social cohesion”. The report describes the state of the regions in the enlarged European Union in terms of levels of income, employment and productivity. It also provides information on the ways that Member States and regions have used the opportunity of the mid-term review of the Structural Funds to make adjustments to their development programmes.

Economic and social differences between regions remain significant in the enlarged EU. In 2002, the latest year for which regional data are available, levels of GDP per head ranged from 189% of the EU-25 average in the 10 most prosperous regions to only 36% in the 10 least prosperous ones. Over one quarter of the EU’s population in 64 regions have GDP per head below 75% of the average. In the new Member States this concerns 90% of their total population, the exceptions being the regions of Prague, Bratislava, Budapest, Cyprus and Slovenia. In the EU15, this concerns only 13% of the population. (Source: EC)

See: http://europa.eu.int/comm/regional_policy/sources/docoffic/official/reports/interim3_en.htm 

 
The Homeless Sector and the Services Directive 

The latest edition of the FEANTSA magazine “Homeless in Europe” seeks to provide a comprehensive overview of the debate on service provision in Europe and its implications for the different service sectors that cater for the needs of homeless people. FEANTSA is the European Federation of National Organisations working with the Homeless.

You can read the magazine online at: http://www.feantsa.org/code/en/pg.asp?Page=35 
Study on cultural policies promoting social inclusion 

The European Commission has recently issued a thematic study using transnational comparisons to analyse and identify cultural policies and programmes in many Member States that contribute to preventing and reducing poverty and social exclusion. This study draws on existing research and data, on international studies and experience in this area, as well as on views of people experiencing poverty and social exclusion.

The aim of the study is to assist the development of more coherent and integrated policies in relation to access to culture as part of the further development of Member States' National Action Plans on social inclusion (NAPs/incl).

Study on cultural policies and programmes (PDF - 1 Mb) 
European Parliament report on social inclusion in the new Member States 

The report of MEP Csaba Őry on social inclusion in the new Member States was adopted by the European Parliament on 9 June. The Parliament resolution: 

· considers that the process of social inclusion in the new Member States must be accelerated; 

· maintains that those who, because of illness, old age, or disability, or because there is no suitable work to be had, cannot earn a livelihood must be guaranteed a decent income through social security; 

· urges the new Member States, in formulating their policies, to treat social inclusion as a social problem falling under the Lisbon Strategy; 

· calls on the new Member States to extend educational measures, tackle illiteracy, with special reference to the requirements of all minorities, especially, in some countries, the Roma; 

· calls on the new Member States to mobilise civil, professional and social organisations, particularly NGOs, to participate actively in combating poverty, and calls on them to create the legal and financial conditions for the involvement of these organisations in the fight against poverty and social exclusion; 

· Urges the Commission to complete the harmonisation of poverty statistics as soon as possible, so that the prevalence of social exclusion can be compared throughout the EU-25.

See the EP resolution and report (A6-0125/2005) 
Events
QeC-ERAN

· Members Workshop, Brussels, 30th September 2005

· Executive Bureau Meeting, Brussels, 1st October 2005

· Annual General Meeting, Torino, 25th and 26th November 2005

UDIEX-ALEP

· Tourism, Cultural Diversity and Economic Development,


 Sevilla, 6th – 9th October. This workshop will focus on the tourism and cultural 
 diversity as sectors for economic development.

· THIRD VENICE SESSION, Venice, 3rd - 6th November 2005 

· FOURTH VENICE SESSION, Venice, 15th – 18th December

OTHER
· Eu Round Table on Social Inclusion, Glasgow, 17th and 18th October 2005

· Urbact Annual Conference, Liverpool 14th and 15th November. This is the second annual conference and will bring together Urban projects from across the EU.More details on Urbact website www.urbact.org 

Contact Information 

President 

Lionel Martijn 

lb.martijn@charlois.rotterdam.nl
Vice-President
Alain Perdreau

alain.perdreau@cacvb.com 

Treasurer 

Noel Rooney 


noel.rooney@pbni.org.uk 

Honorary Secretary
Roberto Tricarico
          roberto.tricarico@comune.torino.it 
Member

Andrea Del Mercato

adm@comune.venezia.it
Member

Michel Wilgaut

michel.wilgaut@chu-charleroi.be


Director 

Haroon Saad


hsaad@qec.skynet.be 
Project Coordinator
Chiara Cirulli


ccirulli@qec.skynet.be
Project Assistant
Andrea Giordano 

andreagiordano@qec.skynet.be 

Project Assistant
Minna Riutta


mriutta@qec.skynet.be
Udiex – Coaching/

Mentoring Network
Manfredi Nadai

mnadai@qec.skynet.be
QeC-ERAN

Rue van Artevelde 80

1000 Brussels

Belgium

Tel. 
+32 2 524 45 45

Fax
+32 2 524 44 31

info@qec.skynet.be
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MEMBERS AND ASSOCIATE MEMBERS





Amsterdam South East


Belfast


Chalon-sur-Saône


Charleroi


Cosenza


Crotone


London (Presentation)


Rotterdam (Charlois District)


Starogard


Toledo


Turin


Venice


Cutro


Roma


Marseille 


Thessaloniki


Enna


Lecce


Roma Fondazione Brodolini 


Ministry of Czech Republic


ASDA


Lisbon


Slovenia Javni Zavod Socio 


Den Helder


London


Slovenia


Odivelas


Glasgow


Barcelona


Leeds 


Training Centre of MOLSAF Slovakia


CESIS
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